# British government plans relating to a possible invasion, March 1941

Catalogue ref: INF 1/887

## Dear Norman Brook, od film no itaspave stunist Jasi

With reference to your letter of the 14th February to Colonel Hollis on plans for getting the public keyed up to a proper state of preparedness, I have held up the answer to your letter until the Chiefs of Staff have considered a report by the Vice Chiefs on the scale and likelihood of invasion.

2. The Chiefs of Staff consider that the Germans could not mount a full scale invasion without giving a number of indications of their final preparations. Starting from the position at the present moment, they think we shall obtain these indications during a period of about two or three weeks prior to the earliest date at which the expeditions could be launched. It must be emphasised, however, that the fact that all preparations have been made does not necessarily signify that invasion will be launched immediately, or even that it will be launched at all. It might be kept mounted for a considerable period, during which it could start at any time and at a few hours notice. We cannot be sure of getting information of the start of the expeditions.

The Chiefs of Staff are anxious that a voluntary flow of evacuation from the coastal areas should begin from about the 1st April, as weather conditions after this are favourable for invasion. They recommend that the public should have been made "invasion conscious" by this date and that they should also be made to realise that the danger period for invasion may well last throughout the summer months.

#### WESTERN EUROPE 1939-1945: INVASION

.I.W.2 iterate egreed term?

.I.W.2 iterate egreed term?

4. Invasion, when and if it comes, may be launched suddenly, once the final preparations have been made. The public must therefore clearly understand that no last minute evacuation will be possible. The motto from 1st April should be "Go now or stay put".

\*\*THE TOTAL OF THE MOST OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROP

#### What is this source?

This source is a letter from one senior official to another inside the British government in March 1941.

The letter is very useful as it is a response by the War Office to a letter from a different department. Norman Brook originally asked for estimates as to how much warning Britain would have if Germany did invade.

#### What's the background to this source?

In May 1940 German forces drove British armies out of France. France surrendered on June 21st 1940. Nazi leader Adolf Hitler expected Britain to ask for peace terms soon after this but to his surprise British Prime Minister Winston Churchill refused. As a result, Hitler ordered his commanders to prepare for an invasion of Britain. The threat of invasion hung over Britain for some time.

http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/education/

### WESTERN EUROPE 1939-1945: INVASION

Historians are divided about whether a German invasion could ever have succeeded. In the end, it never happened but this source gives some indication that the British government seriously considered that there might be an invasion, even as late as March 1941.

#### It's worth knowing that...

Even if German forces had landed, the government had made detailed plans for resistance. The government liked to create a popular image of the British muddling through, but in reality the war effort was highly organised.

Despite this, the threat of invasion was strong in people's minds. It never really went away until Hitler invaded the USSR in June 1941 and the invasion forces moved to the East.

#### What level of alert should Britain be on?

- 1. In terms of warning people about invasion:
- 2. What was the good news in terms of German preparations?
- 3. What was the bad news?
- 4. What did the chiefs-of-staff want people in the invasion areas to do and when?
- 5. What level of alert would you put Britain on as a result of studying this evidence?

Record your answer in your table.